
 

 

 

 

 

Date:    23rd May 2025 

Our Ref:   DGW 

Reply to:   Mr Williams 

At:    Waterleat Road Centre 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian,  

Re: Term 6 Uniform Expectations 

In line with our Term 6 uniform policy, when pupils return to school on Monday 2nd June, tailored shorts can be 
worn. This was a change that we successfully implemented last year following a consultation with our student 
leaders.   

In order to avoid any confusion, and following how well this worked last year, the shorts must adhere to the 
guidelines stated in the uniform booklet – or can be purchased via the Proserve website or the Proserve shop (which 
is based in Exmouth). Shorts must be black and tailored. The following are not permitted: sports insignia (branded), 
casual shorts, sports shorts (football, rugby etc.), beachwear, baggy shorts etc.   

Blazers and ties  

We will continue to monitor the weather as we head into the final term. The weather is currently warm but not hot 
and there is rain forecast on some days during half term. In line with what we have done in previous years, if we 
suddenly have a heatwave, we will relax aspects of the uniform such as blazers and ties but all parents/guardians 
and pupils will be informed of this should the need arise. Therefore, when pupils return after the May half term, 
blazers and ties should continue to be worn.   

I would like to thank you for your continued support with uniform and want to take this opportunity to wish you 
and your family a lovely half term break. I look forward to seeing pupils back in school on Monday 2nd June 2025.  

Kind regards,  

D Williams  

Principal  

 


